
OFFICIAL NOTICE AND AGENDA
Notice is hereby given that the Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton, Wisconsin will

hold a regular Public Works Meeting as indicated on the date, time and location given below.

Meeting of the:
Date /Time:

Location:

Members:

Public Works Committee of the City of Stoughton

Tuesday March 15, 2016 at 6:00 pm

Hall of Room, City Hall 381 E. Main St, Stoughton, WI 53589

Sid Boersma, Paul Lawrence, Tom Majewski - Chair , Tom Selsor, Mayor Donna Olson

Item # CALL TO ORDER
1. Communications :
2. Reports: Activity, Street Opening

Item # OLD BUSINESS
3 Recommendation to Paint Both Tennis & Pickleball Lines at Veterans Park Court
4 Downtown Snow Removal Discussion
5 Review and Recommendation to Street Tree Ordinance 10-2

Item # NEW BUSINESS
6 Approve Minutes of February 16, 2016
7 Discussion on Moving Overhead Utilities to Underground during Street Construction

Projects
8 Annual Municipal Stormwater Report
9 Discussion on Jefferson Street Pedestrian Bridge (Peteville)

10 Future Agenda Items:
ADJOURNMENT

cc: Council Members, City Leadership Team, City Attorney Matthew P. Dregne,
Library Administrative Assistant Sarah Monette, City Clerk Lana Kropf, Tim Onsager
Stoughton School District, Deb Blaney, Bill Livick Oregon Observer, Stoughton Newspaper/WI
State Journal/Capital Times

NOTE: AN EXPANDED MEETING MAY CONSTITUTE A QUORUM OF THE CITY COUNCIL

NOTE: For security reasons, the front doors of the City Hall Building (including the elevator door)
will be locked after 4:30 p.m. If you need to enter City Hall after that time, please use the Fifth
Street entrance or if you are physically challenged and are in need of assistance, please call 873-
6677 prior to 4:30 p.m.
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Activity Report
Street & Parks Department


February 2016


Well the little brown and furry critter is predicting an early spring; I sure hope he is correct. We
have a busy year with street construction projects and the earlier the spring, the sooner we can
get these projects started.


Crews have taken advantage of the mild weather and performed the following tasks during
February;


 Crews had a couple snow events to take care of with plowing and salting streets, and
cleaning sidewalks.


 Crews continued safety pruning, trimming branches hanging over streets and sidewalks
and removing parkrow trees on streets scheduled for reconstruction.


 With the mild weather, potholes have started popping up. Crews have been out
patching streets with cold patch throughout the city. The new “hotbox” unit for heating
the asphalt keeps the asphalt more workable during cold days.


 Administrative Assistant is busy keeping inventories current for cemetery, trees and
signs, processing invoices, e-waste sales, computerizing employee timesheets, and
addressing customer inquiries.


 Fleet Maintenance Manager continues to maintain city wide fleet to make sure it is
available for daily tasks. Fleet Manager has kept us up and running with ours and all city
department needs.


 Crews started placing out new trash receptacles containers along Main Street. The new
receptacles containers will separate recycling and refuse. We have been experiencing a
lot of additional trash being placed in current trash receptacles from apartments and
businesses who should have their own private arrangements.


CITY OF STOUGHTON


STREET DEPARTMENT
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589
(608) 877-6303 Ext. 622
(608) 877-8387 Fax
www.cityofstoughton.com


KARL D. MANTHE
Street Superintendent
kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us







 Crews cleaned, washed and waxed trucks and equipment during the month.


 Crews assisted with setup and takedown of elections. Crews got a late start to the
setup due to a morning snow event.


 The Parks Department has been working on trimming trees/underbrush along trail
system, purchasing new equipment, and cleaning city owned sidewalks during snow
events.


 Other routine tasks completed during the month include; dumping trash barrels
downtown and cemeteries, cleaning fleet and garage, check traffic signals, monitor
water levels at Fourth Street Dam, garage safety inspections (fire extinguishers, eye
wash stations, exit lights, fall protection).


Here’s to an early spring 


Respectfully Submitted,


Karl D. Manthe


Karl D. Manthe
Street Superintendent







# Street Name Block
Date


Opened By Amt Paid
Date Paid


Contact Phone
Reason For Opening


Date


Closed


Statu


s #


1 Fourth St, S 1016 1/18/16 Alliant Pat Mueller 877-1641 replace leaking gas service 1/18/16


2 Jefferson St E 101 1/21/16 Alliant Pat Mueller 877-1641 retire gas service 1/21/16


3 Jefferson St W 149 1/21/16 Alliant Pat Mueller 877-1641 retire gas service 1/21/16


4 Jefferson St E 201 2/19/16 A T & T Jeffrey Gartland 252-2448


place cable from manhole to


owners property 5/1/16


5 Johnson St 635 1/29/16 Sto Util Martin Seffens 873-3379 repair water main break 1/29/16


6 Wilson St, W 209 1/31/16 Sto Util Martin Seffens 873-3379 reapir water main break 1/31/16


7 Giles St 1224 1/22/16 Sto Util Martin Seffens 873-3379 reapir water main 1/22/16


8 South St E, 621 3/16/16 Midwet Tree 50.00$ 3/10/16 Charter 373-7538 boring under E south St 3/31/16


9


10


11


12


13


14


15


16


17


18


19


20


21


22


23


24


25
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27


28
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Date: March 8, 2016


To: Public Works Committee


From: Karl D. Manthe


Subject: Veterans Park Tennis Court Project Update


After much discussion as how to proceed, city staff is recommending the following for the
Veterans Park Tennis Court;


Items to be completed in spring 2016


 Paint tennis lines and 2 Pickleball courts on tennis court.
 Install security camera to assist with monitoring usage at court.


Once data is reviewed, the decision can be made to add additional fencing and practice
board(s) to the court.


Please let me know if you have any questions


CITY OF STOUGHTON


STREET DEPARTMENT
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(608) 877-6303 Ext. 622
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Date: March 8, 2016


To: Public Works Committee


From: Karl D. Manthe – Street Superintendent


Subject: Discussion on Snow Removal Downtown


At the February 16, 2016 the main point of discussion was about the timeframe building
owners have to remove snow from sidewalks and the timing of collection of snow from Street
Department.


The current policy is 48 hours, and the committee and city staff felt it wouldn’t be good to have
2 separate time requirements, one for downtown and one for the remainder of the city.


It was strongly suggested to send out yearly letter in the fall to building/business owners on the
procedures for snow removal from downtown sidewalks to help with some of the issues.
Street Department crews will also change plowing technique to minimize snow build up at
intersection ramps.


I would also recommend having another joint meeting of the Public Works & Public Safety
Committees, along with building /business owners to discuss the changes and any other ideas
or strategies.


Please let me know if you have any questions.


CITY OF STOUGHTON
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CITY OF STOUGHTON
DEPARTMENT OF
PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT
381 East Main Street, Stoughton, WI. 53589


(608) 873


Date: February 9, 2016


To: Alderperson Tom Majewski


From: Rodney Scheel
Director of Planning & Development


RE: City Ordinance 10
Street Trees


I believe there is room for clarification
language matches the intent. I think it will be constructive to clarify the intent
draft language, for committee review,
code section.


“The construction of a new home or business” is a
defined in this section of the municipal code. This section of the municipal code does define
“dwelling” but the term “dwelling” is no longer present in this section of the code.


Additional points to discuss an


1. When a business vacates a property, a new business often seeks a building permit to
modify the building for the new use.
accommodate a tattoo shop.
situation?


2. When a building is torn down and a parkin
the same parcel is a “new” business created
requirement for street trees


3. If the answer is yes for
lieu of) for properties in the Central Business District? Most properties in the Central
Business District have a streetscape theme that has been installed
to the back of the curb


4. If a new business is constructed in the Business or Industrial Parks, should they be
required to install street trees?


ITY OF STOUGHTON
DEPARTMENT OF
PLANNING & DEVELOPMENT
381 East Main Street, Stoughton, WI. 53589


(608) 873-6619 www.ci.stoughton.wi.us


February 9, 2016


Alderperson Tom Majewski


Rodney Scheel
Director of Planning & Development


City Ordinance 10-2. – Construction Standards
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for committee review, to make it clearer. I have attached a copy of the current


home or business” is ambiguous. “New home” or “business” is not
municipal code. This section of the municipal code does define


“dwelling” but the term “dwelling” is no longer present in this section of the code.


oints to discuss and consider for clarification:


When a business vacates a property, a new business often seeks a building permit to
modify the building for the new use. For example, a retail space may be remodeled to
accommodate a tattoo shop. Should the ordinance be written to require street trees in this


When a building is torn down and a parking lot is constructed without any
s a “new” business created and should the property be subject to the


requirement for street trees?


If the answer is yes for item #1, should the ordinance require street trees
in the Central Business District? Most properties in the Central


Business District have a streetscape theme that has been installed with con
to the back of the curb.


If a new business is constructed in the Business or Industrial Parks, should they be
required to install street trees?
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DIRECTOR


to help insure the codified
I think it will be constructive to clarify the intent jointly so we can


I have attached a copy of the current


mbiguous. “New home” or “business” is not
municipal code. This section of the municipal code does define


“dwelling” but the term “dwelling” is no longer present in this section of the code.


When a business vacates a property, a new business often seeks a building permit to
For example, a retail space may be remodeled to


written to require street trees in this


g lot is constructed without any buildings on
and should the property be subject to the


#1, should the ordinance require street trees (or payment in
in the Central Business District? Most properties in the Central


with concrete in place


If a new business is constructed in the Business or Industrial Parks, should they be







5. Should the ordinance apply to schools, churches, non-profit organizations?


6. When site plans for redevelopment or new commercial, multi-family, industrial,
institutional project are required, an associated landscaping plan is required supplied.
There has been discussion about working to have street trees located on private property.
Should street trees be addressed at this time as part of the evaluation of the overall
landscaping plan to confirm whether or trees will be required in the terrace?


Please let me know if you have any questions.


S:\Planning\RJS\Trees\Street Tree Ordinance Public Works Committee 2-9-2016.docx







City Ordinance Section – current as of 2/8/2016


Sec. 10-2. - Construction standards.


(a) Portions of state code adopted. The following provisions, so far as applicable, are adopted by
reference and made a part of this section. A violation of any of the provisions thereof shall constitute
a violation of this section.


(1) Uniform Building Code, Wis. Adm. Code. Comm. chs. 20-25.


(2) Commercial Building, Heating, Ventilation and Air Conditioning Code, Wis. Adm. Code. Comm.
chs. 61-65.


(3) Wis. Adm. Code. Comm. ch. 66, Multifamily.


(4) Wis. Adm. Code. Comm. ch. 67, Retail unit efficiency.


(5) Wis. Adm. Code. Comm. chs. 160-164, Existing buildings.


(6) Wis. Adm. Code. Comm. ch. 70, Historical buildings.


(b) Dwelling defined. The term "dwelling," as used in this section, includes every building occupied
exclusively as a residence by not more than two families.


(c) Sidewalk installation. The construction of a new home or business shall require the developer or
owner of record of the property during development and/or construction to install, at his expense, a
city approved sidewalk. Final occupancy permits shall not be issued until the sidewalk is installed
defect free, unless weather does not allow installation until the spring, in which case, the sidewalk
shall be installed by June 15th the following year. The director of planning and development or their
designee may also, at its own discretion, delay indefinitely such sidewalk installation for its own
street planning and design purposes. Delay for any purpose or reason will require prior to the
issuance of an occupancy permit a fee paid by the developer/owner to the city equal to the value of
the required sidewalk installation as determined by the city based on current construction standards
and costs. This fee will be refunded to the developer/owner upon his successful completion of the
sidewalk as determined by the city, or retained by the city if sidewalk is completed by the city.


(d) Street tree installation. The construction of a new home or business shall require the developer or
owner of record of the property during development and/or construction to install, at his expense, two
city-approved street trees per frontage in the terrace area between the curb and gutter and the public
sidewalk. Frontages that exceed 80 feet will require additional trees as determined by the street
superintendent or their designee. Final occupancy permits shall not be issued until the required trees
are installed meeting city specifications, unless seasonal weather does not allow installation, in
which case, the required street trees shall be installed the following spring. If, as determined by the
street superintendent or their designee, there is not adequate area within the terrace, the required
trees shall be installed on private property within ten feet of the public sidewalk at the direction of the
street superintendent or their designee. If, as determined by the street superintendent or their
designee, the terrace or area behind the sidewalk is not suitable for tree installation the owner shall
contribute $300.00 for each tree not installed to the city's urban forestry program for installation of
street trees elsewhere in the city's urban forestry. This amount shall be determined annually by the
street superintendent based on the cost to purchase and install each tree.


Delay for any purpose or reason will require that prior to a final occupancy permit a deposit be paid
by the developer/owner of $300.00 per tree, which deposit will be refunded upon developer/owner's
planting of city approved trees, or retained by the city permanently if such trees are planted at city
expense or fail to be planted within six months of project completion.


(Code 1986, § 14.09; Ord. No. 0-13-2015, § 1, 5-12-2015)







M E M O


DATE: March 10, 2016


TO: Public Works Committee


FROM: Stoughton Tree Commission


SUBJECT: Street Tree Installation


The Tree Commission discussed this ordinance 10-2 – Construction Standards Street Trees at their
March meeting to be aware of the changes to the ordinance and make sure developers plant the
necessary trees.


Questions that were presented to the Public Works Committee were provided and the committee
discussed. The Commission would like the answers to be heard by the Public Works Committee.


1. When a business vacates a property, a new business often seeks a building permit to
modify the building for the new use. For example, a retail space may be remodeled to
accommodate a tattoo shop. Should the ordinance be written to require street trees in
this situation? Tree Comm – yes.


2. When a building is torn down and a parking lot is constructed without any buildings on
the same parcel is a “new” business created and should the property be subject to the
requirement for street trees? Tree Comm – yes.


3. If the answer is yes for item #1, should the ordinance require street trees (or payment
in lieu of) for properties in the Central Business District? Most properties in the Central
Business District have a streetscape theme that has been installed with concrete in
place to the back of the curb. Tree Comm – No but the Central Business District
needs to be defined from where to where specifically.


4. If a new business is constructed in the Business or Industrial Parks, should they be
required to install street trees? Tree Comm – yes.


5. Should the ordinance apply to schools, churches, non-profit organizations? Tree
Comm – yes.


6. When site plans for redevelopment or new commercial, multi-family, industrial,
institutional project are required, an associated landscaping plan is required supplied.
There has been discussion about working to have street trees located on private
property. Should street trees be addressed at this time as part of the evaluation of the
overall landscaping plan to confirm whether or trees will be required in the terrace?
Tree Comm – yes.


The committee was glad to see that the fee would be increased each year and stated that
the referral to the Street Superintendent be changed to Director of Public Works.








Public Works Committee
Tuesday, February 16, 2016 @ 6:00 PM
Hall of Fame Room – 381 E Main St.


Members Present: Alderpersons Tom Majewski, Sid Boersma, Tom Selsor and Mayor Olson


Absent: Paul Lawrence


Staff: Street Superintendent Karl Manthe, Planning Director Rodney Scheel and Vickie Erdahl


Guests: Kevan Bard, Stephen Lawrence – Acting Market Manager & Lisa Reeves – Board Vice
President from SCFM and Charles Vervoot


Call to Order: Majewski called the meeting to order at 6:00 pm


1) Communications: Manthe stated that they had a few snow events that kept crews busy.
Mayor Olson thanked the street department crew and Martin Briggs for helping with the
elections.


2) Activity Reports: Manthe reported:


 Christmas Tree collection was conducted during the month and crews chipped up 870
Christmas Trees.


 As mentioned above, crews had a couple snow events to take care of with plowing, salting
streets, and cleaning sidewalks.


 Crews have performed safety pruning, trimmed branches hanging over streets/sidewalks
and removed parkrow trees throughout the city. Private tree contractor has been assisting
city also with removing parkrow trees scheduled for removal throughout the city.


 Crews were out patching streets with cold patch throughout the city. The new “hotbox” unit
for heating the asphalt keeps the asphalt more workable during cold days.


 Street crews removed Christmas decorations and holiday banners on downtown street light
poles. Flags and new Arts & Culture banners will be put up later in the spring.


 Administrative Assistant is busy keeping inventories current for cemetery, trees and signs,
processing invoices, tracking yardwaste permits, sales, and usage, computerizing
employee timesheets, and addressing customer inquiries.


 Fleet Maintenance Manager continues to maintain city wide fleet to make sure it is available
for daily tasks. Fleet Manager repairs winter snow & ice removal equipment as required.


 Crews cleaned, washed and waxed trucks and equipment during the month.
 The Parks Department has been working on long range plan for CIP items to address park


improvements and maintenance. Parks crews has also cleaned city owned sidewalks
during snow events.


 Other routine tasks completed during the month include; dumping trash barrels downtown
and cemeteries, cleaning fleet and garage, check traffic signals, monitor water levels at
Fourth Street Dam, garage safety inspections (fire extinguishers, eye wash stations, exit
lights, fall protection).


Old Business:


3) Recommendation & Approval of Adaptive Management: Scheel informed the committee
that the city attorney had checked the document. Scheel also stated that this agreement is the
most cost effective method to meet the cities phosphorus goals and that the $11,000 cost will
start with the 2017 budget which will be paid from the stormwater utilities account. Mayor
Olson stated that Stoughton Utilities passed the plan at their monthly meeting.







Motion by Boersma, seconded by Selsor to recommend to the Common Council to
approve the Adaptive Management Plan for the Yahara Watershed as presented. Motion
carried 4-0 (with the Mayor voting yes)


4) Veterans Park Tennis Court Discussion: Manthe recommended to the committee to 1)
paint both tennis and pickleball lines on the court, 2) monitor the activity for each game this
year and 3) suggested getting feedback from residents using the courts what, if any, issues
they had.


A neighboring property to the park has several issues concerning tennis balls damaging her
property, balls going into the street and if pickleball is allowed (would prefer that there be no
pickleball) there would be a noise factor and could there be something done to buffer the
sound. Mr. Lawrence stated that he couldn’t speak for his wife, but, his concern was a safety
issues with the balls going into the street as people tend to drive faster than the 25 mph speed
limit and that the road has a slight hill where the court is located.


Selsor feels that pickleball is becoming a very popular sport which the city should
accommodate and this is a public park. Other suggestions were: to put up a practice board,
plant shrubbery or install a net on the street side of the court. A member of the committee felt
that since the park is not well lighted, that shrubbery could make it unsafe as people would not
be able to see.


Another issue brought to the committee’s attention was that there were overhead wires that
should be addressed for safety purposes.


Action Item: Put on March agenda.


Agenda item # 7 was moved to accommodate citizens attending the meeting.


7) Request to Close Forrest Street for Farmers Market on Saturdays – Stoughton
Community Farmers Market: Kevin Baird from the Stoughton Community Farmers Market
(SCFM) discussed the intent of the market which is held on Saturdays – 8:00 am to Noon
starting May 21, 2016 through October 29, 2016. The location remains on Forrest Street (Main
to Bank Alley. The alleyway would remain open for bank customers. Baird also stated that the
insurance was good until June and will be renewed.


Motion by Boersma, seconded by Selsor to recommend to the Common Council to
allow the closure on Forrest St (Main to alley) to accommodate the Stoughton
Community Farmers Market on Saturdays May 21 – October 29, 2016. Motion carried 4-
0 (with the Mayor voting yes)


5) Downtown Snow Removal Discussion: Manthe discussed the joint Public Works /Public
Safety meeting that was held in January which numerous downtown business owners
attended and voiced their concerns. Manthe summarized three major areas of concern – 1)
turnaround time for when the street department cleans the downtown area, 2) snow is not
moved adequately around structures and 3) ramps that are shoveled and then filled in when
plows continually clean the streets


Manthe has already discussed with the operators to plow differently to help the business
owners. The business owners did request that the ordinance for snow removal be reduced
from the current 48 hours to 24 hours in the downtown area. Changing the snow ordinance
between downtown and residential may be problematic.


The committee feels there is “tweaking” that needs to be done on both sides and suggested
that there be a letter sent at a designated time each year as a reminder on the snow
procedures. Manthe also suggested that the Public Works & Public Safety meet again and
work with the business owners.







New Business:


6) Approve January 19, 2016 Meeting Minutes: Motion by Boersma seconded by Selsor to
approve minutes. Motion carried 3-0.


8) Requests to Change Gjertson Street Construction Project: This Street was scheduled for
pulverization in 2016 which would only address the pavement issues.


Manthe and Scheel have been working with the engineers and business owner on other
issues pertaining to the street including sidewalks, stormwater and safety issues. The
recommendation is to change this project to a full street construction project which is more
costly and not budgeted for. Manthe suggested trying to get funds from the Local Road
Improvement Program to help.


Motion by Boersma, seconded by Selsor to delay the project until more information is
received and is feasible.


9) 2016 Street Construction Projects – Review Design Plans: The bids for these projects
have been advertised and the bid opening will be on March 3 @ 11:00 am. Two bid packages
were sent out


1) Street reconstruction projects to include:


Van Buren St (Main St to Wilson), Wilson St (Van Buren St to Page St) and Clyde St (Madison
St to Van Buren St)


2) Street pulverization projects to include:


Kings Lynn Rd (Jackson St to Felland St), Chapin Ln (Roby Rd to Devonshire, Industrial Circle
(Ortega Dr to Commerce), King St (W South St to Kvamme0 and Brewer Court.


Manthe and Scheel displayed the designs of each street and discussed the different details of
each street.


10) Review Street Tree Ordinance 10-2: Scheel felt the ordinance needed more clarification to
insure that the intent of the ordinance is followed. There are also several discrepancies in
language and should the downtown be included as there are already different requirements for
being in a downtown setting. Scheel stated several situations as examples as how they would
be handled. The committee would like this item to be placed on the agenda for March to
discuss options and language.


11) Future Agenda Items: Veterans Park Tennis Court, Street Tree Installation Ordinance 10-2,
Moving utility line underground during street reconstruction


Moved by Selsor, seconded by Boersma to adjourn the meeting at 7:55 pm. Motion
carried 3-0. Respectfully submitted by Vickie Erdahl Administrative Assistant – 2/17/2016








From: Karl Manthe
Sent: Monday, March 07, 2016 8:41 AM
To: Vickie Erdahl
Subject: FW: Overhead Utilities /Street Reconstruction


Include with Public Works Committee Packet, item # 7


From: Robert Kardasz [mailto:RKardasz@stoughtonutilities.com]
Sent: Friday, February 19, 2016 10:27 AM
To: Thomas Majewski
Cc: Donna Olson; Sid Boersma; Tom Selsor; paullawrence@voyager.net; Greg Jenson; Michael
Engelberger; Sonny Swangstu; Karl Manthe; Rodney J. Scheel; Vickie Erdahl; Utilities Committee
Members
Subject: RE: Overhead Utilities /Street Reconstruction


Alderperson Majewski:


Thank you for the inquiry. I am copying the Utilities Committee with my response as well.


Within the City, we have:


 32 miles of overhead primary lines.


 23 miles of overhead secondary lines.


 43 miles of underground primary lines.


 14 miles of underground secondary lines.


Unfortunately, these quantities are not broken down between residential, commercial and industrial
customers. To do so would prove to be quite time consuming and very costly.


I could explain how these lines were placed, but safe to say that actual conversion from overhead lines
to underground lines has not occurred to much extent, primarily due to cost. Our consultants did cost
out a project for the city several years ago along a two block corridor on Main Street during a renovation
effort. I believe the cost was in excess of $2,000,000 to $3,000,000.


For a conversion project, underground lines would be placed in easements on private property.


The benefitting customers would have no construction costs as their costs for converting from overhead
to underground service facilities would not be their responsibility.


Please be aware that even if our lines are removed from our poles, the poles would still remain for other
users such as Charter Communications, AT&T, the School District and the City.


I can address your last question about impacts to Stoughton Utilities as follows:


 Municipalities have used TIF or other funding sources to cover the costs.


 I am aware of no electric utilities in Wisconsin making such conversions under their own
volition.


 A utility must receive authorization from the Wisconsin Public Service Commission for such
work.







 Where a municipality has requested transmission lines to be converted from overhead to
underground lines, the Public Service Commission (WPSC) has not supported such requests. This
is important because when the WPSC makes such determination, a utility cannot recover such
costs in their rates. This is further important to understand because the WPSC has found that all
utilities customers should not bear the costs of an aesthetic benefit for a few.


Thanks for the opportunity to comment.


Bob Kardasz


Robert P. Kardasz, P.E.
Utilities Director – Stoughton Utilities


www.stoughtonutilities.com |  +608 877-7423 (office) | +608 209-7807 (cellular)


 Please consider the environment before printing this E-mail.


-----Original Message-----
From: TMajewski@ci.stoughton.wi.us [mailto:TMajewski@ci.stoughton.wi.us]
Sent: Friday, February 19, 2016 8:58 AM
To: Robert Kardasz <RKardasz@stoughtonutilities.com>
Cc: Donna Olson <DOlson@ci.stoughton.wi.us>; Sidney Boersma <SBoersma@ci.stoughton.wi.us>;
Thomas Selsor <TSelsor@ci.stoughton.wi.us>; paullawrence@voyager.net; Greg Jenson
<GJenson@ci.stoughton.wi.us>; Michael Engelberger <MEngelberger@ci.stoughton.wi.us>; Sonny
Swangstu <SSwangstu@ci.stoughton.wi.us>; Karl Manthe <KManthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us>; Rodney
Scheel <RJScheel@ci.stoughton.wi.us>; verdahl@ci.stoughton.wi.us
Subject: Overhead Utilities /Street Reconstruction


Director,


At the February Public Works Meeting the question of putting all overhead utilities underground when
a major street renovation project is occurring was asked. Many questions regarding the cost and
logistics were asked. The underground placement issue was placed on the next agenda for next the
March Public Works Committee meeting.


It would be helpful to know some basic information to provide the Committee before the next meeting,
such as how many linear feet of overhead utilities are there in the residential section of Stoughton, what
is the current cost to bury in a street renovation situation. Where would those lines be place in the right
of way in reference to the street itself and what would be the impact and cost to the individual property
owner. Other question such as impact to the Stoughton Utilities and how it will affect planning will need
to be answered


If you would prefer you could address theses and I am sure many other question from the Committee at
the March meeting.







I look forward to the discussion


Tom Majewski
Chair Public Works
Third District Alderperson
Sent from my iPa







Date: March 8, 2016


To: Public Works Committee


From: Karl D. Manthe – Street Superintendent


Subject: Yearly Lineal Feet Street Construction


To assist with the Utilities underground questions, I am providing information as to what the
City of Stoughton has completed and planned for yearly lineal feet of street construction.


2015: 2,275 lineal feet
2016: 5,705 lineal feet
2017: 4,230 lineal feet


The 5 year Capital Improvement Plan funding has been increased starting in 2016. Every year,
depending on what needs to be completed per project, it will affect the total amount of lineal
feet that can be completed for street construction projects.


Please let me know if you have any questions


CITY OF STOUGHTON


STREET DEPARTMENT
515 South Fourth Street, Stoughton, WI 53589
(608) 877-6303 Ext. 622
(608) 877-8387 Fax
www.cityofstoughton.com


KARL D. MANTHE
Street Superintendent
kmanthe@ci.stoughton.wi.us
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Municipal Stormwater Permit – Annual Report


Collection Totals for 2015


Wood Chips – 525 tons


Leaves (vacuumed) – 5,200 yards = 910 tons


Yardwaste (grass clippings, leaves) – 1,755 yards = 307 ton


Street Sweepings – 368 yards (Pelican Sweeper), 1,024 yards (Whirlwind Sweeper) –
Total Sweeping – 1,392 yards


Salt Usage - 398 tons


Salt & Sand – 135 tons


Brine Blended – 7,370 gallons














































